
 
May 23, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman       Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 

I am requesting funding for the King Avenue Road Rehabilitation Phase 3 in fiscal year 
2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Lutcher, located at 2500 
Louisiana Avenue, Lutcher, LA 70071. The funding would be used to complete Phase 3 of the 
King Avenue Road Rehab which will finish the raising and replacement of the deteriorated asphalt 
roadway with a new concrete roadway. Phases 1 and 2 of the King Avenue Road Rehab were 
funded through federal funds. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will 
The project would be a valuable use of federal funds because it will create better traffic flow and 
mitigate future flooding of King Avenue, which serves as the town's main thoroughfare and 
evacuation route. 

   
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 23 USC 133 (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program). 
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Troy A. Carter, Sr. 
Member of Congress 


